vven-bei ng and

The research has been done by Popova Ekaterina, the student of A-2-3

- Money is the basic part of our life. With money people can pay for the most necessary things and services.
- Indeed, a large amount of money can provide worthy material well-being. Money give you an opportunity to buy any <u>Luxury Super Brand</u> product you want and fly everywhere.

VOCABULARY

Worthy material Well-being – достойное материальное благосостояние
Luxury Super Brand – бренд высокого ценового сегмента
Material well-being -материальное благосостояние





However, for no money you can not buy mental well-being or happiness.

THERE ARE SOME THINGS
THAT MONEY CANNOT BUY.
LIKE MANNERS. MORALS
AND INTELLIGENCE

VOCABULARY

Entertain – развлекать
Psychological well-being – ментальное
благосостояние/ здоровье
Whereas - то время как
Smile from ear to ear – широко улыбаться

Happiness is an emotion that we discover inside ourselves as human beings. Few people completely trust that money can buy happiness, whereas others disagree. Although having lots of money will surely provide us lot of ways to entertain ourselves but it can't buy true emotions and psychological well-being. An object can make a person smile from ear to ear for a short while but happiness is for a

If somebody thinks money can buy happiness then that is not true happiness.

Money is given enormous importance and the ordinary things which bring us true happiness are often overlooked.

One of the things that give happiness is love. Our life becomes meaningful and happy when we are around loved ones.





VOCABULARY

To overlook – упускать из виду Amicable – дружный

True love, strong friendship, amicable family. It does not cost anything but can fill your life with happiness. This feeling cannot be purchased. It cannot be traded for any amount of money in the world. Generally, people believe that they can make someone feel happy or loved with the help of money, and perhaps they can but only for a while.

How to determine addition to money?

- You feel bad at the thought of lack of money.
- Your money does not move.
- You save just like that.
- You are stingy with friends.
- You make money for no reason. Wealth makes us work alone.

This conclusion was reached in 2006 by the authors of the study The Psychological Effects of Money, at the Carlson School of Management at the University of Minnesota.

About 200 respondents were divided into two groups. One was not allocated anything, and the second was constantly reminded of finances. They were suggested some questions.

The "money-oriented" group set the distance greater than "ordinary" participants.

In situations where you can make a choice in favor of yourself or a group, in 70% of cases preferred their own benefit and tried to solve problems on their own, while 60% of "ordinary" participants asked for help from a



VOCABULARY

Be allocated – быть выделенным "Money-oriented" – ориентированная на деньги In favor of yourself – в свою пользу

- Many businessmen work 6 days a week and earn good money however, they don't have time to spend that money and remain stressed.
- The pursuit of money can cause psychological problems, such as depression and constant self-dissatisfaction, disillusionment. Obsessed with money, people find it very hard to rest. They have money but if they don't have the time to enjoy their life than it is worthless.



VOCABULARY

The pursuit of money- погоня за деньгами
То reap the reward — пожинать плоды
Моnetary and non-monetary terms — физический и
моральный смысл (в контексте)
Fulfilling — полноценный
Self-dissatisfaction — неудовлетворенность собой
Obsessed with money — одержимый деньгами
Disillusionment - разочарование



❖ You will reap the reward if you do what you love. You will generally perform better and will not only be more wealthy in monetary and non-monetary terms but you will also lead a more fulfilling and happy life. There is a world of opportunities. So get out into the world and enjoy what's around.

- 1. What is true happiness for you? Could you choose a billion dollars in exchange for happiness for life?
- 2. What are the difference between the respondents and their results?
- 3. What can the pursuit of money cause? How to avoid it?